
 
COLUMBIA CITY REDEVELOPMENT COMMISSION MINUTES  
 
May 14, 2024 
 
Members present:    President Commissioner Carl Siler 
    Vice President Commissioner Scott Gates  

Secretary Commissioner Angela Cotter 
Commissioner Samara Thompson  

 
Members absent:    Commissioner Tad Varga 
 

Commissioner David Smith (Ex-Officio) 
 
     
Also in attendance:                Mayor Ryan Daniel 
    Community Development Director Chip Hill 
    CCRDC Attorney Greg Hockemeyer 
     
President Siler called the meeting to order and asked for a motion to approve the 
April minutes. Secretary Cotter made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by 
Commissioner Thompson. A vote was taken; all voted aye.  
 
Old Business-  
LML Property – President Siler said he had a conversation with Stephen Zins; the 
submission has not been reviewed yet.       
 
Jackson-Line Street Site – Chip Hill is going to talk to Jerry Busche in the next few 
days. 
 
Bomy Singh: 314 W Van Buren – Attorney Hockemeyer plans on sending a letter to 
Mr. Singh this fall stating that payments will be shifting to interest payments.  
 
South Corridor Trees – Chip received two quotes, one from Eagle Eye and one from 
Daniel Landscaping. Daniel Landscaping is cheaper, so he plans on using their 
business for this project. Chip is also working on receiving permission from the 
county.  
 
New Business-  
RLF – This topic has been postponed to the June meeting. 
 
Façade Grant: Reinholt – President Siler was contacted by the owner of Reinholt 
furniture regarding a façade grant for the lower awning. President Siler gave him the 
façade grant application.  
 



Resolution No. 2024R-1 – Attorney Hockemeyer asked for a resolution to capture 
all the RDC’s incremental assessed valuation. Vice President Gates made a motion to 
pass resolution No. 2024R-1, seconded by Secretary Cotter. A vote was taken; all 
voted aye.  
 
Whitley County Jail Property – The county commissioners approached Mayor 
Daniel about whether the City of Columbia City is interested in acquiring their 
current jail property at no cost to the City. Mayor has requested blueprints, history, 
etc. regarding the property from the commissioners.  
 
Smith Bros – Mayor Daniel said there is a potential sale with Smith Brothers to the 
RDC.  
 
Star Bank – Mayor Daniel, Chip Hill, and David Smith had a conversation regarding 
Star Financial Bank’s plaza and how to revitalize that area. Attorney Hockemeyer 
said the Arts Commission might be interested in putting a piece of art in the plaza.  
 
Other Business- 
 
 
The meeting was adjourned at 12:34pm.  
 
Submitted by Ashley Buckles, Executive Assistant to the Mayor  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 


